
              

 
 
            Saturday, June 12 
            Vigil Mass   

  5:00 p.m.     +Stella & +Louis Kadubic 
                         Sunday June 13 

 8:00 a.m.    +Theresa Kolakowski  

10:00 a.m.      +Silvio Cruz 

  3:00 p.m.*   +Stan Evanowski, Sr.                       

  5:00 p.m.      People of the Parish    

      Monday, June 14                          

7:30 a.m.       +David Osterberg  

      Tuesday, June 15 

7:30 a.m.      +Antoinette Barbaccia 

      Wednesday, June 16 

6:15 p.m.*      +Gerald Ascunsion 

  Special Inention 

                       Thursday, June 17   

7:30 a.m.       +Gail Wolynec Langfeld 

                       Friday, June 18                    

7:30 a.m.       +Stephen T. Bereheiko, Sr. 

     Saturday, June 19 

       Vigil Mass 

 5:00 p.m.   Father’s Day Remembrance of Masses 
           Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

     Sunday, June 20 

 8:00 a.m.    People of the Parish 
10:00 a.m.    Father’s Day Remembrance of Masses 

3:00 p.m.*   Father’s Day Remembrance of Masses 

5:00 p.m.    Father’s Day Remembrance of Masses    

  

 * Extraordinary Form 

         

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for June 

                      Masks are now optional. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure 
                     Collection for June 6 – $ 4,240.00 

Mail Donations -$  1,231.50 

On-Line Giving $ 1,203.54 

Catholic Communication Campaign $361.00 

 

Thank you for your support of Corpus Christi Parish  

Please remember Corpus Christi Parish 

in your will and estate planning.    

 
MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS 

June 12- June 18 
 

+Sacred Heart+ 
Rocco Manginelli 

 
+Candle for Mary+ 
Edwin C. Kolakowski 

 
Keep in your prayers our children who have received  

the Sacrament of First Penance as they continue their  

journey to receiving First Holy Communion 

 

Flocknote – Keep in touch with us via email and text!  All 

the happenings of Corpus Christi on a daily basis, ministry 

news & more. Text the word CHI-RHO  to 84576 Or sign 

up online at Corpuschristichurch2.flocknote.com 

 
Parish Giving is the premier online 
giving and payment system for 

Corpus Christi and church communities throughout the 
nation.   Please note at any time, you may begin ON 

LINE GIVING by logging on to our website: 

ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that 

have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your bills 

online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of giving to 

your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you decide 

exactly when your gift is made.  You may even view your 

giving history just by logging in Visit our website: 

www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get started. 

 

CATHOLIC BISHOPS LIFTED DISPENSATION  

The dispensation from the obligation to attend Mass 

will be lifted for Sunday and Holy Days beginning on 

Saturday, June 5, 2021 and Sunday, June 6, 2021, 

Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of 

Christ. We welcome the Christian faithful to return 

to the regular participation in the Sunday Eucharist, 

the source and summit of our Catholic faith (cf. 

Code of Canon Law canon 1247 and Catechism of 

the Catholic Church, n. 2180 

          

The beauty of marriage 
 
Let us pray for young people who are 
preparing for marriage with the support 
of a Christian community: may they 
grow in love, with generosity, 
faithfulness and patience. 

Confessions will resume in the Confessional 
in the church. 

http://www.corpuschristisouthriver.org/


 
Confessions will resume in the Church Confessional  

 
 

Corpus Christi establishing a new 

Prayer List for the sick of the parish.  

Kindly call in to add names to the list.  

Please keep in mind to notify the parish 

office when to remove the names.  Thank 

You. Please pray for the sick of our parish: 

Sam Saloom, Jr., Karen Kleinschmidt, 

Theresa Marchese, Judi Zyskowski, Nancy Perkin, 
Ann Benko, Juliet Hobson, Melissa Telofski, 
Joann Heinlin, Geraldine Patton, Stevie Telofski 

 
PARISH REGISTRATIONS: 
All parishioners should be registered.  Parishioners over 
the age of 18 should register independently of their 
parents.  It is necessary to be a registered active 
parishioner for at least 3 months in order for us to provide 
testimonial letters.  Kindly notify the Parish Office of any 
address/telephone changes. 

 
June 13, 2021 

Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 

“For we must all appear before the judgment seat of 

Christ, so that each one may receive recompense, 

according to what he did in the body, whether good or 

evil.”  2 CORINTHIANS 5:10 
We are all accountable for all of the gifts God has given 

us – our time, our talent and our treasure; everything we 

have and everything we are. Each of us is accountable not 

only for our own life but for the lives of others as well.  

One day God will ask each of us what did we do with the 

gifts we were given.  How will you respond?. 

 
2021 Bishop’s Annual Appeal 

Many thanks to those who have already supported the 
Bishop’s Appeal. Our parish pledges totaling $24,688.25 
from 158 parishioners.  This represents 74.8% of our 
$33,000.00 goal. If you would like to donate it’s not too 
late. You may either mail your donation, or you can give 
online at www.diometuchen.org/BAA. 

 
Corpus Christi Family Faith Formation Program 
Registration for 2021-2022 Faith Formation Program 
for all grades is now open.  Registration forms and 
information may be found at our website 
www.corpuschristisouthriver.org.  The deadline to 
register is August 1, 2021. 

 
Corpus Christi Parish wishes to 
welcome with great joy, our 
newly baptized. 

Mackenzie Rose Silva 

child of Rodrigo 

& Amy  (Grabowski) 
 

Father’s Day Gift 
With Father’s Day fast approaching, why not give your 
spouse the special gift of a Marriage encounter 
Experience?  A Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Experience gives you the time and tools to revitalize 
romance, deepen communication, and nourish the 
spirituality in your marriage.  Join us from the comfort of 
your home via Zoom for eight evening sessions, 7-9:30 pm 
presented on Wednesday & Sunday evenings from July 7- 
August 1. 
Phone Tom & Ruth DeFalco 732-904-9636 for application 
and information.  Visit us at: 
www.aweekendforyourmarriage.org for more information. 

 
 
Join us this Summer! 
All children ages 7 and older 
Dates:  Aug 4, 11, 18 and 25 
Time:  9:00 am – Noon 
Location:  Corpus Christi 
Church Hall 
This summer’s VBS theme will 
focus on the Kids’ Clean Water 
Project by Filter of Hope! 
Three main goals:  cultivate a 
heart in chidren for the needs of 
people in poverty and how they 
can make a difference, educate 
children and families about the water crisis using a 
curriculum/videos/games, and understand the Gospel. 
Be a part of our VBS team and make a tangible difference.  
Bring Christ and Clean water to those who need both! 
If interested or have questions, please contact 
Eliana@732-70-845 or email 
corpuschristievm@gmail.com 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pilgrimage to The Passion Play of Oberammergau 

May 16-26, 2022 – Visiting:  Prague-Budapest-Vienna-

Munich – Hosted by St Andrew Church, Avenel NJ 

4,116.00 from Newark.  Call 732-634-4355 or visit 

www.standrewparish.com 

Corpus Christi Communicants will  
receive the Sacrament of First Holy 

Communion on 2 days for safety reasons 
due to the pandemic. 

Saturday, June 19, 2021 10:00 am 
& Saturday June 26, 2021 10:00 am 
Please keep these children and their 

families in your prayers 
 

Thank you to all who donated to the 
South River Pet Program 

Father’s Day June 20th Donation Drive 
to support the South River Food Bank 

Please bring donations of personal care items for 
men and boys.  Needed items Include shampoo & 
soap, toothbrushes & toothpaste, deodorant, razors 
& shaving cream 
A bin is located in the vestibule of the church. 

 
 

http://www.diometuchen/
http://www.corpuschristisouthriver.org/
http://www.aweekendforyourmarriage.org/


 
Friday, June 11, 2021 

The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 
Exposition from 3-6:45  

followed by Benediction.  
 7:00 p.m. Mass in Extraordinary Form                                           

 
Article from Joe Sixpack 

What We Believe….  Why We Believe It… 
The Great Promise 

        Continued from last week’s bulletin. ……. 

If we were to compare the seventeenth century to 
today, I seriously doubt anyone would attempt to 
make an argument that we are more devout in the 
practice of our faith today than Catholics were then.  
The world has intentionally walked into an abyss of 
moral muck and slime, especially over the last 
seventy years, which will lead far more of us into the 
eternal pains of Hell than into Heaven to be with 
Jesus.  Yet notice what Jesus said about the people 
of Margaret Mary’s time.  He said He receives “from 
most of them only ingratitude by their irreverences 
and their sacrileges and by the coldness and 
contempt they have for Me in the Sacrament of 
Love.”  I recall the thought I gave to these words the 
fist time I read them.  I actually had a shiver down 
my spine and a queasiness in the pit of my stomach.  
Back in St. Margaret Mary’s day, confession lines 
were long every week, because unlike twenty-first 
century people they had a sense of sin.  If the people 
of Margaret Mary’s day were more fervent and 
devout than we are today, and Jesus complained of 
all the ingratitude, irreverences, sacrileges, and 
contempt for Him in the Eucharist, then how we must 
offend Him today! 
Pope Pius XII told us that modern people have lost 
their sense of sin, something he saw behind the evils 
of the Second World War, and things have only 
grown worse since then. Pius XII was absolutely 
right about our loss of a sense of sin. We no longer 
live in the United States of America, but rather the 
United States of the Offended, and we no longer 
preach from the books of the Bible, but rather from 
the Book of Political Correctness. 
If Jesus was offended 400 years ago by ingratitude, 
how does He view us today? He complained of the 
irreverences and sacrileges and coldness and 
contempt we have for Him in the Most Holy 
Eucharist. Friends, any honest person who knows 
and understands that Jesus is really and truly 
present in the Eucharist must acknowledge that we 
are the most ungrateful, irreverent, sacrilegious, and 
contemptuous generation of Catholics in the history 
of the Church. 
We make excuses and justifications for our sins, 
then go to Communion anyway. While at church we 

talk to one another before Mass, distracting the few 
others who are trying to prepare worthily for Mass, 
showing our irreverence for Him. We show Him our 
irreverence and ingratitude by attending Mass 
dressed with an immodesty that violates the Sixth 
Commandment. We show Him our contempt and 
commit sacrileges by receiving Him in Communion 
while steeped in mortal sin. Many people show their 
ingratitude, irreverence, coldness, and contempt for 
Jesus by receiving Communion then immediately 
walking out of Mass to go home. Friends, if that 
applies to you, when you leave Sunday or the Vigil 
Mass after Communion, you shortchange your 
Sunday Mass obligation! Mass is not over until the 
final blessing. 
Wake up, friends! Jesus warned us to pay attention 
to the times and events around us while He was still 
on Earth. Look around you. Anyone who denies the 
existence of a growing persecution against Christians 
in the world — even here in America — is living with 
his head in the sand. In less developed nations of the 
world, they have been killing us — more Catholics 
than anyone — for several decades. About the time 
our enemies began making martyrs of us in other 
countries is when the persecution of Christians began 
in our own. If you believe it won’t come to martyrdom 
for us here, I pity you in your blindness. 
Through St. Margaret Mary, Jesus gave us a dire 
warning, but He also gave us a remedy to what is 
coming. However, in order to take advantage of the 
remedy He has given, there are certain things we 
must do first. We must commit ourselves to learning, 
understanding, and living our Catholic faith. 
Don’t tell me you know the faith because you went to 
Catholic school or have been a Catholic all your life. 
If those were valid arguments you couldn’t have 
gotten this far in these articles without realizing you 
have been ignorant of the faith all your life. I know 
from the things I hear and the response I get on 
JoeSixpackAnswers.com that you have been 
learning things you never previously knew . . . and all 
I’ve written about thus far is only the most basic tenets 
of the faith — things Catholic fourth-graders learned 
sixty years ago. 
We also need to re-examine the way we live, form a 
right conscience, have recourse to frequent 
Confession, and commit ourselves to devout prayer 
and living life for Jesus Christ rather than the 
distractions offered by the world, the flesh, and the 
Devil. The only way we can survive what is coming is 
to get serious about our holy and ancient faith. And if 
I’m wrong about the persecution growing worse and 
worse, the very least you will have done by taking this 
advice is to ensure yourself of a heavenly reward and 
becoming much happier in this life. 
 



 

 


